New Program Helps People Heal

By Tracy Agnew

Published: Friday, April 4, 2008 Low-income residents in Western Tidewater now have one more avenue available to them to get help for their complex needs.

The HEAL program now is offered in the Virginia Legal Aid Society Suffolk office. HEAL, which stands for Health, Education, Advocacy, Law, is a program funded by an Obici Foundation Grant designed to foster collaboration between the medical and legal realms to provide a way for legal advocates to reach more people in need.

"It's a way for us to connect with the health providers and work as a team, as a unit," said Jasmine Warren, the HEAL program director.

The HEAL program came into being in Suffolk through the vision of the Virginia Legal Aid Society's executive director, David Neumeyer. He spent years studying the Medical-Legal Partnership for Children located at Boston Medical Center in Boston, Mass., which is one of the most well-known such organizations.

The program generally works like this: A health care professional, who often has a relationship of trust with his or her patients, hears about a problem a patient is having that may have a legal resolution. The problem might be affecting the patient's health, such as unsanitary housing, a landlord who will not accommodate a patient's disability, a child having problems in school, trouble accessing social benefits such as Medicaid, food stamps, or WIC, trouble receiving unemployment insurance, domestic violence or a large range of other situations, said Warren.

"It's a trickle-down effect," she said of health problems in people's lives.

"Anything that exacerbates health issues is where we want to help out with."

When the health care provider hears of these situations, he or she may ask the patient if they would like to be referred to the HEAL project. If the patient agrees, he or she signs the referral form and information release form, and the medical provider faxes it to the HEAL project. The patient will receive a call as soon as possible to determine eligibility, which includes having a household income below 200 percent of the federal poverty level.

The HEAL staff then will help the person in any way they can, which may include giving them advice over the phone, bringing them into the office, or giving them legal representation.

The staff has been working hard to meet with health care professionals from all over the region in the last few months to train them on what the HEAL program does, who is eligible, how to refer patients, and what will be done to help them. A person may also refer themselves to the Virginia Legal Aid Society for help.

The HEAL project, as a part of the Virginia Legal Aid Society Suffolk office, serves Suffolk, Franklin, and Southampton and Isle of Wight counties, and helps only with civil cases, not with criminal or traffic cases. For more information, call 539-3441 or 1-866-Legl-Aid.
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